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TO:  LINDA GORTON, MAYOR 
  URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: CHARLIE LANTER, DIRECTOR 
  DIVISION OF GRANTS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS 
 
DATE: JANUARY 7, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Grant Application to the Kentucky Heritage Council for the Certified Local 

Government Program for FY19 
 
 
Request: Council authorization to submit an application and accept award, if offered, to the 
Kentucky Heritage Council requesting federal funds in the amount of $16,200 from the Certified 
Local Government Program for completion of a historical survey of the Pensacola Park area. In-kind 
match in the amount of $10,800 is required.  
 
Purpose of Request: The Division of Historic Preservation has prepared a grant application for 
submission to the Kentucky Heritage Council requesting funding for the completion of a historical 
survey of the Pensacola Park Area.  This project proposes to systematically survey and record the 
Pensacola Park area of Lexington, Kentucky. The grant funds will be dedicated to hiring a qualified 
historic preservation professional to carry out the described work to be completed by August 1, 
2019. 
 
The Division of Historic Preservation professional staff will provide project oversight throughout 
and be the lead on this project going through the required review processes, including the 
participation of the consultant throughout. The Pensacola Park neighborhood organization, through 
its property owners, will participate by carrying out some archival research and associated legwork 
in conjunction with the consultant and HPO staff.  
 
What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? 
Grant funds for Fiscal Year 2019 total $16,200 with a local in-kind match of $10,800 for a total 
project cost of $27,000. No additional funding is anticipated for future budget years.  
 
Are the funds budgeted? 
Budget amendment 9755 is in process. 
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